

## **Subject: NGS Policy Statement Regarding CAIE 2020**

Dear Students & Parents,

These are strange and difficult times. As we practice social distancing, a sense of solidarity echoes in people's voices from across the globe- We are in this together. Never before, have we come together in such large numbers to remind each other kindness, compassion, empathy and our responsibility to each other. This time shall pass! How we respond to these challenges, however, may have lasting consequences.

At NGS, We are passionate about our mission & commitment to excellence. Our team is working closely with CAIE regarding O & A Level examinations grading while navigating the challenges of COVID-19.

After having received the latest update released on 31<sup>st</sup> March 2020, your school has issued a policy statement in this regard; the salient features are as follows:

- The students of O2, O3 & A2 are allowed to undergo CAIE's reflective grading scheme and school will provide all required documentary proofs to fairly facilitate its students by all possible means including statistical analysis of data gathered from formative & summative assessments in the due course & Mock Exam Result compiled recently.
- Students bearing compromised record due to unusual circumstances may be allowed to re-register for Oct/Nov session with duly signed parental undertaking.

In this situation, students are further advised to closely seek guidance from their teachers as our regular classes are being conducted through our LMS which is fully functional. This is worth mentioning that our **Distance Learning Program** is primarily focusing on students' engagement for uninterrupted learning by maintaining a standard contact time through live lecturing. However, forum can also be used for individual help & counseling required to deal with this incredibly challenging time.

School is ready to take all necessary measures to provide academic excellence, intellectual acumen and operational support. Please don't hesitate to reach out to the undersigned at <a href="mailto:principal@ngs.edu.pk">principal@ngs.edu.pk</a>

Sincerely,

Mrs. Kashfi Butt

Principal

P.S: Please inform school office before **7th April 2020**, in case, you decide to withdraw. (03212659477)